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Website:  http://sangabrielvalleydistrict.org/    

Calendar of Events . . . 
 

JANUARY 2019 
7    Executive Committee meeting, Marie Calendar’s Azusa- 8:30 
11  SGVD Board Meeting, South Pasadena Woman’s Club, 9:30 a.m. Club REPORTS DUE, 
      9:00-12:00 p.m. Deadline for Creative Writing Contest & Kindness Angel 
14  DVAC meeting, Covina Woman’s Club noon 
15 SGVD Parliamentary Affiliate meeting (All Welcome) Baldwin Park Woman’s Club 10:00am 
24  Crafts turn-in day :  Monterey Park Service Club House 
25  Birthday Council and Crafts Festival  $15.00 Includes lunch.  
     Monterey Park Service Club House,  440 S. Mcpherrin Avenue, Monterey Park. 
 Deadline for District   Chair Reports, Music Scholarship Forms     
 

FEBRUARY 2019 
   4   Executive Committee meeting, Marie Calendar’s Azusa- 8:30 
 15  SGVD Board Meeting- La Crescenta Woman’s Club, 9:30 a.m.  
8-10 CFWC Winter Board Meeting -Hilton Double Tree Mission Valley San Diego  
18   DVAC meeting, Covina Woman’s Club noon 
19   Past District Presidents Affiliate, 11:30 am. Marie Callendar’s Azusa 
22   SGVD Alumnae Affiliate meeting, Baldwin Park Woman’s Club, 11:00am 
23   SGVD Fashion Show, Quiet Cannon 901 Via San Clemente Ave, Montebello, CA 90640 

Editor:  Terry Perkins 
909-895-7710 

                       Cell:  951-203-4305 
perkinstlee@gmail.com 
Distribution:  
US Mail: Pat Huffman 
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SGVD President . . . Rita Aleman…909-284-2384…meritamom@msn.com 
 
Hello Members, 
 
The next part of “The Collect” is: Let us take time for all things. This seems straight forward. 
The words, “all things” opens up an overlooked part of many. We should be able to stop for a 
moment and listen to what others may have to offer. When addressing causes, we can give our 
time to discern whether to support or not support. All things are important enough to consider.  
Now for my message: This past Month of December was very busy. Shopping for my family 
members and finding and finding wonderful deals was top of my list. I was invited to several 
clubs during the month.   
 
The “KEY” seems to be going smoothly, transitioning from the District sending you the 
newsletter, to you going to the site: sangabrielvalleydistrict.org yourself and pulling up the 
newsletter. We are making corrections to addresses and adding information, as it becomes 
available to us. My thanks to Terry Perkins, KEY Editor for making this transition such a smooth 
one. 
 
Fashion Show tickets have been distributed to all clubs and if you are planning on attending let 
your club know. February 23, 2019 Saturday at the Quiet Cannon, Montebello.  Buy your Raffle 
tickets too!!! 
 
     We are now in the year 2019! I think about what we are planning to do as a District for the 
future of Women’s Clubs. In order to cover topics that you want to hear about, I would first have 
to hear from you. Planning workshops means setting dates that work for almost everyone. I must 
find a club willing to open its doors and host a workshop. My email is posted above, just write to 
me.  
 
    I am very pleased with the recruiting efforts of the District. Finding creative ways to bring 
members in and retain them. I know the Report writing reports will give details in how their 
clubs have been successful in recruiting members. 
 
     I am looking forward to January 25th Birthday Council. Don’t be left out, get your 
reservation in.  
 
     We have been renewing our spirit for 7 months. Renewing can mean that you were keeping in 
touch with your volunteer spirit. You have strengthened your belief in what General Federation 
of Women’s Clubs means because you have read the heartwarming stories of good deeds that we 
are doing in California Federation of Women’s Clubs. You and I have walked a few more steps 
to promote our volunteerism and I am so excited to see what the new year holds.  Happy New 
Year!  
 
 
SGVD 1ST Vice President…Rosette Clippinger…909-525-8828 
 
 Happy New Year... Best wishes to each and every one of you! 
I would like to thank all the chair members, Club Deans, and District Chairs, you’re hard work is 
well appreciated. 
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  There is a big change in how the reports are judged this year, all the Reports will be 
judged equally at the State Level for Awards, not just the District Winners. 
 
  I want you all to know how very happy I am to be working with such an amazing group 
of women. I am excited to start this new year with all of you, and I know that we will accomplish 
all of our new goals and surpass them. 
 
SGVD 2nd Vice President …Terry Perkins ~ 909-895 7710…perkinstlee@gmail.com 
 
          May the New Year bring many wonderful new people into our lives and clubs. 
 
 Friendship is a key to successful clubs. We need to be friendly and welcoming to all. 
When you bring a guest to a meeting, make sure you introduce your guest to other members, as 
many as possible; it will help create life-long friendships.  It’s a good idea to have a new person 
come to a second meeting so he/she can become familiar with the club and what we do.    
 
 Sometimes we get caught up in what we are doing and forget to look a round us at other 
members to see if everyone is involved. Find out what their interest and concerns are and what 
kind of projects would attract their participation.   
 
 Members join and remain in a club for: Friendship, involvement, Creativity, Fulfillment, 
Fun and Challenges. 
 
SGVD 3rd  VP/Convention  ... Linda Koontz …909-593-3906  
 
Hi everyone, 
 Can you believe this year is almost gone and I say what happened! Since 2018 is almost 
gone and we will be welcoming in 2019…you all know what that means besides reports being 
due….we’re talking District Convention!   
 
 You should be promoting Convention to all your members and holding 
Convention Fundraisers to help defray expense of your members attending. 
We want to see the largest attendance we’ve ever had at the Fullerton 
Marriot and believe me you will be sorry if you miss it!   
 
 As I reported at our District Holiday Board meeting, booking rooms must be at the top of 
your “To Do” list if you haven’t booked yet. Making room reservations is so easy (if your 
President forwarded you the link). Ask…if you haven’t received it, since Marianne Jennings sent 
two email blasts to all Club Presidents. However, I have repeated the codes below for booking by 
phone. Please note you must book reservation through Marriott’s 800 number: 800-750-0981 if 
not using the link. Note: The Hotel does not book rooms and will only transfer you to the 800 
number. Codes you must use are the following: 
 
  SGVSGVA        King Room      Only one (but if available can reserve more)    
   
                      SGVSGVB        Room with Two Double Beds        
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Please note cutoff date to book rooms is March 21, 2019 and after that the Hotel may release the 
block we have to the public. Book now! 
 
Clubs: Door prizes (we’re asking for two) will be accepted starting at the January Board by Rita 
Even or Carol Huntwork.  
 
Ticket Sales:  Looking for two people to sit at the door (beginning of each session) to sell 50/50 
tickets. Money to be turned in to me before each session is over. This way everyone will have the 
opportunity to purchase tickets. 
BACA:  Now that BACA is confirmed, you can start having your members collect denim vests 
or jackets (they cut off sleeves), which can be brought to Convention for the Friday lunch. No 
writing on the vests, because BACA does their own personalization and also adds their  
patches. Sizes should be children – teenage. There will be collection boxes located right inside 
the banquet room. 
 
USO:  As of this message I am still waiting for confirmation of a speaker for the Saturday Lunch 
session.   
 
So….have given you a little hint as to some of the things planned and get ready for a few 
surprises as well! Presidents, make sure you are at our Birthday Council and if not a 
representative from your club to pick up your Convention Call. 
        Hugs,  Linda 
 
Convention Note from Abbey Howell:   
Meals & Registration Chairman - 2019 GFWC-CFWC San Gabriel Valley District Convention 
All meal reservations are to be made through your clubs. To avoid any late fee charges please 
return all registration forms with your club check, Payable to SGVD Convention by: March 8, 
2019 -Spring Council. Any registrations forms received after March 8, 2019 a Late Registration 
Fee will apply. 
 *Please note that this year seating will only be available with a paid meal. Thank you. 
 
Convention Note from Petra Jimenez: 
I am planning the Memorial Service for the Convention April 2019.  In order to make sure that 
we mention all members from your club that have passed during the year please submit their 
names to me Email:   jpjimz@yahoo.com 
 
SGVD Parliamentarian . . . Mary Jo Kolakoski… 626-444-5717 
 
Thank you to the clubs that submitted proposed amendments to the District Bylaws.  They will 
be compiled and attached to the Convention Call.  Club Presidents please take a few minutes at 
your club meetings to go over them with your members so that you are prepared for discussion 
and voting at the Convention in April.   
 
SGVD Recording Secretary …. Abbey Howell… 909-348-3779 
 
Happy & Prosperous New Year " 
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Welcome to the 1st Month of "KEY" Workshop Classes - Minutes One on One 
This class will offer you suggested simple tidbits for taking well organized minutes. 
                                           
                                                        Let's get started 
1.    The Agenda serves as a basis for notes and minutes, during the meeting. You will learn that 
        making notes on the agenda becomes your time saver. 
2.    A simple template for minutes should contain the following information 
       * Title of the Club and/or Committee 
       * Date 
       * Time and Venue 
       * Classification of meeting - Board Minutes/General Meeting Minutes 
3.    Address names of attendance; Officers and any Excused Absentees  
4.    Spelling names correctly is very important 
5.    Minutes maybe required for legal reasons, keep it professional at all times. 
6.    Main points to capture: Actions and/or Task, Decisions and Motions, Dates, Calendar Events 
7.    Remember minutes should be easy on the eyes; Fonts and Charter size is important to your 
readers. 
 
You're welcome to submit any follow-up questions, and/or class work to: abbshowell@yahoo.com 
 
 
SGVD Corresponding Secretary….Marianne Jennings… (818) 398-732 
 
If you know of anyone in need of a card from our District, please call, text or email me with the 
details. 
 
Please make the following corrections in your SGVD Yearbook: 
 
Baldwin Park Woman’s Club – Cruz Baca, 14740 East Clark Street, Baldwin Park, 91706 
email cruzsembello@hotmail.com 
 
Covina Woman’s Club – Michelle Langston’s email Michelle.langston3@aol.com 
 
Woman’s Club of Downey – Cindy Kovach’s email c21cheryll@verizon.net 
 
El Monte Women’s Club – Gina Morales’ email emwc.ginamorales@gmail.com 
 
If you have not received a copy of the SGVD Yearbook, please contact me to make 
arrangements to receive one. 
 
 

RESERVATIONS for Birthday Council 
January 25, 2019, will be our annual new year's event, the SGVD Birthday Council to be held at 
Monterey Park Service, 440 S. McPherrin Avenue, Monterey Park. The event will start at 9:30 
a.m., cost is $15 and reservations will be taken by Zita Rodriguez, (562)942-7832, email, 
zita5509@yahoo.com. Come and enjoy the fun, food and enjoy the amazing craft contest. All 
checks are to be made out to SGVD. 
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Advocates for Children …  Esthela Torres de Siegrist …626-442-0354 
 
                     “Spanking a Child?  Think Carefully Before Doing So!” 
 
 For a very, very long time in this country, spanking ‘disobedient,” “misbehaving” 
children on their bottoms was normal and fully acceptable as a means of discipline.  
This taught children that there were consequences for misdeeds. Parents routinely spanked their 
children when deemed necessary as a means of teaching their children what was right and what 
was wrong; to thwart their misbehavior.  Spanking played a key part in character 
development.  Even at school, principals were once authorized to spank children, and many did 
so with a wooden paddle.  Spanking is still legal in California—yet only if the spanking is done 
on the child’s bottom and if done with the open hand.  Implements such as paddles and belts are 
strictly forbidden. 
     But, beware, dear readers.  Yes, BEWARE!  Consider the unforeseen consequences.  What if 
you spank the child and then the next day, the child goes to school and suffers an injury that has 
nothing do with the spanking.  Yes, this could very well happen.  The “injured” child reports the 
injury to the teacher or teacher’s aide and is sent off to be examined by the school nurse, who 
observes marks of an injury. The child then reports being injured, but also reports having been 
punished at home the previous night.  The school authorities may very well file a police report, 
which leads to an investigation. 
     This very same scenario seems to have happened to California State Assemblyman Joaquín 
Arambula.  He says he spanked his seven-year-old daughter on her buttocks for “acting out” on 
Sunday evening around 8:30 pm.  He dropped her off at school on Monday morning and shortly 
thereafter, his family’s troubles began.  School authorities claimed to have observed an “injury” 
on his daughter.  The police were called in and after a brief investigation, based on the child’s 
statement(s) and those of the school authorities, California State Assemblyman Joaquín 
Arambula was taken to the police headquarters, and was booked on suspected “child abuse,” a 
misdemeanor. 
     The Arambula family’s nightmare doesn’t stop there.  Next to intervene were the staff from 
Child Protective Services, who removed the Assemblyman’s three daughters (ages three, six, and 
seven, who were transported to the home of the Assemblyman’s parents. The children are now 
back home but just imagine the tension and unease in their home.  The local County District 
Attorney is still deciding whether or not to prosecute the Assemblyman.  His political opponents 
are demanding he resign immediately from the office to which he was elected.  His friends and 
relatives have all come to his defense—reporting him to be a “wonderful, loving father.” 

CHAIRMEN’S CHATS 
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     Thus, a “simple spanking on the buttocks” can have totally unimaginable consequences.  SO, 
BEWARE AND TAKE CARE! 
 
 

ARTS:  
CRAFT CONTEST…Chairpersons: Marianne Jennings and Jeanne Long… (818) 398-7323 
 
Please turn in your Club Craft Contest FORMS by Friday, January 11, 2019 to Marianne 
Jennings.   Entries are due Thursday, January 24, 2019 between 9:00 a.m. and Noon at the 
Monterey Park Senior Center located at 440 South McPerrin Avenue, Monterey Park, 
CA.  There are 27 categories to choose from.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
call me.  (See flyer attached.) 
 
CREATIVE WRITING CONTEST …. Chairperson: Jayne Thomas ….( 626) 639-3891 
 
Thanks for entering SGVD Writing Contests. The judges are enjoying your wonderful entries 
and the entries of our area students! 

 
Communications and Public Relations…..Luanne Arredondo ~ 626-703-3041 

Happy New Year Club Men and Women. 
Now is the perfect time to pull out your yearly calendar and begin to identify how you will 
promote your club each month.  An annual marketing and promotion plan will help make your 
actions a reality.  Some platforms you will want to include in your plan are: 

• Newspapers 
• Consumer magazines 
• Trade publications 
• AM/FM radio 
• Satellite radio 
• Television 
• Direct mail 
• Point-of-purchase 
• Co-op 
• Content marketing 
• Social media 

Reach out to Lu Arredondo at wcwclu65@gmail.com to learn how to put these platforms 
to work for your specific club. 
 
Domestic Violence…………………..Mavis Hansen …626-441-6231 
    
 Happy New Year and best wishes for health and happiness! 
 
A new year is always a time, not only for reflection on the happenings, now a thing of the past, 
but also a chance to start a new “TO Do LIST”. (maybe include some we didn’t get to cross off 
our list last year?) 
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    This Chairman wishes to say:  “Thank You to all of the clubs and the  members who so 
diligently participated  in Domestic Violence programs  and activities in 2018 and helped the 
women and children who so desperately needed your help”   The year may end, but Domestic 
Violence continues, and so as we wish each other “Happy New Year” let us not forget those who 
have not started this year being happy. By our actions we can make sure that others will once 
again be able to change their lives from a violent and sad situation to one of new beginnings, 
purpose and happiness. 
 
    Once again, I ask all clubs “Do you have a Domestic Violence Awareness and Prevention 
chairman?  If you do, Thank You and keep up the good work!   And if not, WHY NOT? 
 
    Looking forward to reading all the club reports and to the Awards Ceremony at our 
convention. 
 
 SMILES ARE FREE…GIVE ONE AND YOU USUALLY GET ONE BACK! 
 
 
Education ……………………..Guadalupe Diaz….562-271-7104  
 
Education is a gradual process, which brings positive changes in the human life and behavior. 
We can also define education as a “Process of acquiring knowledge through study or importing 
the knowledge by way of instruction or some other practical procedure”.  
 
There are three types of education: Formal, informal, non formal.  
Characteristics of these follow:  
 
Formal Education 
School/institution involved  
Has Hierarchical structure 
Uniform, full time and proper  
Subject oriented 
Certification/Degree 
 
Informal Education 

1. Practical adult learning 
2. Diversity in methods and content  
3. Mobilizes local resources 
4. Built on learner’s participation  
5. Real life examples of learning 

Non Formal Education 
1. Very long process  
2. Learning from home 
3. Learning from experience  
4. Learning from environment  
5. Learning from work     
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Education also means helping people learn how to do new things and encouraging them to think 
about what they learn. It is also important that education teach people the ways to find and use 
information. It is important that the knowledge of society, country, and the world is passed on 
from generation to generation. In democracies, though education, children and adults are 
supposed to learn how to be active and effective citizens. More specific education can help and 
guide individuals to move from one class to other. Empowered individuals, societies, and 
countries by education are working to move individuals from the bottom pyramid of growth to 
the top. 
 
International Outreach……………....Tina Ly……626-234-7754.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Every three minutes, a child is born with a cleft lip or cleft palate and many are unable to access the safe, 
effective surgical care they need due to shortage of surgeons, medical infrastructure and affordability. It 
takes as little as $240 and as few as 45 minutes to provide life-changing surgery and a bright, beautiful 
new smile to a waiting child. Watch this brief but inspiring video from CNN’s recent Champions for 
Change series: cnn.it/2HZCcGC 
 
GFWC has supported Operation Smile for more than 20 years. They've raised money for medical 
missions and donated handmade quilts, blankets, hospital gowns, smile bags, and collected personal 
hygiene products and toys. Many GFWC members, as medical professionals, have traveled with 
Operation Smile on medical missions. During their long partnership, more than $1 million have been 
raised through their International Outreach program to benefit Operation Smile. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MLK Day of Service Idea: Operation Smile's Stuffed Animal Drive 
 
Children and families can experience significant obstacles to safe and timely surgical care. Clubs 
are encouraged to sew, collect or prepare specific supplies that Operation Smile needs for their 
medical missions. The GFWC Women’s Club of Odessa, Inc. (Delaware) supported Operation 
Smile and used Facebook to put a call out to the community for stuffed animals. Their goal was 
to collect 200, but thanks to the Facebook community, they were able to collect 360 to send to 
Operation Smile for an upcoming mission. This club reached and surpassed their goal by using 
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social media to help them achieve their goal. Create a Facebook event for MLK Day to have a 
stuffed animal drive in your community.The project was listed in the GFWC Top 10 Projects. 
 
Operation Smile has an urgent need for the following items: travel-sized toothpaste (at least 6 
months from expiration date), child-sized toothbrushes, thin 8.5 x 11" coloring books, 8-count 
box of non-toxic crayons, non-toxic liquid bubbles, puzzles and pull toys. Visit 
https://tinyurl.com/OpSmileProjects for more details about this and other project ideas. 
 
 
 LEADERSHIP CHAIRMAN…. Toby Kahan …626-234-7754 
 
The holidays have come and gone.  Happy New Year!  May 2019 be a healthy happy year for us 
all.  Now that the reporting year has ended for 2018, I look forward to reading your Leadership 
Reports.   Please bring an extra copy for me to give to the Past Presidents for entry into their 
special judging.  Our SGVD LEADS candidate to the CFWC State Board Meeting in February 
will be announced at the January Meeting.  The opportunity to attend this program is limited to 
18 clubwomen, one from each District.   Congratulations to our candidate!  
 
WOMEN’S HISTORY and RESOURCE CENTER……Diane Sexton…..626-316-0044 
 

A Month of New Beginnings 
 
January is more than just a colder, winter month.  It’s a month of new beginnings, resolutions 
and goals.  A month we can resolve to donate blood and give the gift of life to kids receiving 
chemotherapy, undergoing heart surgery or to a victim of an automobile accident.  Take a step 
further and encourage your network of friends and family to do the same!  As collective 
individuals, we can make January a month of new beginnings for many unfortunate children and 
adults.  So many of them are in need of OUR help! 
 
Did you know that one unit of blood can save as many as three kids at just one children’s 
hospital?  So take a friend with you to donate and save up to six kids. 
 
Why is Donating Blood Important? 
 
There is no substitute for blood. We need at least 1,000 units of blood and about 200 platelet 
donors per month to help the kids at Children’s Hospital Los Angeles.  That’s just one of the 
hospitals who need our blood donations.  “Fresh” blood is always needed for infant patients. 
A single car accident victim can require as many as 100 pints of blood. 
 
Blood, we take it for granted until we see it or, heaven forbid, we lose it.  Every two seconds 
someone in the US needs blood, yet only 10% of eligible individuals donate. You, or someone 
you know, may be eligible. 
 
As spoken by “Rebekah”, age 13, who has Hodgkin Lymphoma, a cancer of the immune system 
that makes her vulnerable to infection:  “If more people saw the amazing effect blood has on 
those who need it, they would definitely give blood.” 
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By becoming a donor, we can give a new beginning for life to a sick child or a car accident 
victim.  By donating on a regular basis, it ensures that this lifesaving liquid is ready and waiting 
when it’s needed for someone in trouble.  Start the year off right and give a new beginning to 
someone! 
 
To find out more about donating, please visit www.redcross.org 
 
Kindness Angel Chairman:  Pat Borchard(909-576-4382) 
 
The deadline for your Kindness Angel narrative is at the SGVD Board meeting, January 11th.  
You will need to submit 2 copies of a 50 word narrative describing the “Random Act of 
Kindness”.  Please do not include any information related to club duties etc that the member has 
participated in.  Since I am unable to attend day meetings, please turn in your narrative with an 
8x10 picture of your recipient to Linda Koontz.  Your kindness angel will honored at the SGVD 
Fashion Show on February 23rd, 2019.  For more detailed information about this award, please 
refer to the contest section in our SGVD manual, page 70.  I am encouraging all clubs to 
participate. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me.  
 
President Scrapbook Chairman:  Pat Borchard(909-576-4382) 
 
Scrapbook pages for President Rita’s scrapbook will be distributed at the January 25, 2019 
Birthday Council.  Each club and section will receive one(1) page to embellish, decorate, 
create(front and back), for this scrapbook.  Each plastic sleeve will have scrapbook pages 
included.  Please use what you are given.  Please do not us a different plastic sleeve since all 
sleeves are not created equal. Be as creative as you wish.  Include pictures of club activities that 
our SGVD President may have attended or just include pictures of your club’s activities.  Make 
the page a memory for our District President.  The turn in deadline for your scrapbook page is no 
later than March 8, 2019, at Spring Council.  I cannot accept your page at convention.  If you 
happen to have your page completed by the SGVD Fashion Show, you may turn it over to me 
then.  If your wait until Spring Council, please turn your page into Linda Koontz, since I am 
unable to attend day meetings.  Hope all of you have fun creating a memory page for President 
Rita.  Please call if you have any questions.    
 
 
 
   
 
CLUB MEMBER OF THE YEAR    … Marian Hallin …marianlea@aol.com 
 
I am hoping to have a good representation from Clubs for their choice of Member of the Year for 
the things one of your members has contributed to your club during 2018.  While the due date for 
your choice isn’t until next year, this is a great time to giving your thoughts for your choice with 
this honor.  At our 2019 Convention it has been decided that while we will be recognizing your 
Club Member of the Year, we will not be reading narratives but will still honor them with the 
recognition they so well deserved.  I am requesting that you will submit a photo or snap shot, no 
larger than 4x6, for displaying at Convention.  I am in hopes that you will continue to produce a 
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narrative and honor your member at one of your club meetings.  If you have ever done a 
narrative about any of your members, you know there will be surprises at many things you did 
not know about your honoree.  We see our members often but do not always have a chance to 
learn a great deal about them.  We see some of what they do at a meeting but not all that they 
may do behind the scenes or beyond the club in their community.  I hope that you will consider 
honoring your member of choice and share how she or he contributed to the club and your 
community.  I look forward to hearing from you and sharing time with all Club Members of the 
Year at our 2019 Annual Convention. 
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SGV Fashion Show Chairperson:  Nena Garduno… ronnena@sbcglobal.net 
 
Happy New Year from your Fund Raising & 2019 Fashion Show Chairman. I hope you all had a 
wonderful Holiday. 
 
As Fashion Show Chair I am delighted to let you know that our District Fashion Show will be on 
Saturday February 23rd from 11am-2pm. It's being held at the Quiet Cannon in Montebello. 
Tickets are $35.00. Your Presidents have them so please purchase yours soon. Our theme this 
year is "Passport to Paradise" with Magnolia of Arcadia supplying the fashions. All Vendors are 
secured and we have our models. They are; 
 Pamela Robinson DBWC 
 Kim Slater CWC 
 Rita Cruz EMWC 
 Dedee Attebery FEVWC 
 Cheryl Linnborn WVWC 
 Victoria Chavez MPWC 
 Katherine Torres MPWC 
The alternates are; 
 Gina Morales EMWC. Alice Slaughter CWC & Cruz Baca BPWC. I will be contacting 
you models 2 weeks before the event to get fitted for your outfits, so please make sure I have 
your contact info. 
 
We are counting on you wonderful ladies to help make our show a success. So please come 
prepared to spend those travel dollars of yours with our great vendors & fun raffles. 
Thank you ladies for all your hard work & support. 
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District/Area Reservations 
Extra, extra to all club presidents.... 

Remember for all Special district events all club presidents should need to take note of these dates and 
include them in your club calendar. Also encourage members to attend. 
 

             San Gabriel  Valley District  
                Member of  the General Federation of Women’s 

Club’s 

                                                           Presents Its  

        Annual Fashion Show and 

Luncheon 

                       “PASSPORT	to	PARADISE”          

												 		February	23,	2019	

																																							At	the			Quiet	Cannon			

																														FASHIONS	BY	MAGNOLIA	

SOCIAL	TIME:	10:00	

KINDNESS	ANGEL	RECOGNITION:		11:00	am	

LUNCHEON:	12:00	Noon	

FASHION	SHOW	1:00	pm	

EVENT	Address:	901	Via	San	Clemente			Montebello,	CA	90640					

FOR	MORE	INFORMATION	CONTACT:	Nena	Garduno				

ronnena@sbcglobal.net		or	call:	(626)	652-2705																																																																																																																																																												
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Reservations, with the exception of Fall council, are made through Zita Rodriguez, (562)942-7832, or e-
mail: zita5509@yahoo.com. 
 

Care and Share Table 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SGVD Website …  Terry Perkins ~Webmaster…perkinstlee@gmail.com 
Remember—The KEY is now available on the website. You can download your copy 
there.Please visit our website and check to make sure your club information is correct. If you 
have a website and/or Facebook page please let me know the addresses to add to the website.  
Thank You.  
  
 

 
CLUB/AFFILIATE ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
Parliamentary Affiliate: The next Parliamentary Affiliate  Meeting will be held on Tuesday,  
November 20th. Parliamentary meetings are held the Third Tuesday September, November, 
January, March and May 10:00 AM at the Baldwin Park W.C. 
 
The study of Robert’s Rules and other subjects to assist in a better understanding and interest in 
Parliamentary Law is the main goal of the group.(We have fun too!) Club parliamentarians are 
urged to attend. Membership is open to all and guests are always welcome 
 
 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

 Paid ADs 

Material for Sewing Yarn Rolling Suitcases 
Men’s Baseball Hats Pull Tabs Used Eyeglasses 
Phone Books Old Cell Phones Box Tops for Education 
Used Hearing Aids Toys Magazines 
Empty Inkjet Cartridges Picture Frames Gently used Household Items 
Gently used Designer Clothing Gently used Purses and Purse Items 
 

NO BATTERIES OR PRESCRIPTION BOTTLES PLEASE 
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